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TO: Mayor and City Commission
FROM: Douglas E. Smith, City Manager

DATE: January 21, 2015

APPROVING MEMO OF UNDERSTANDING (MOU) WITH THE CITIES OF TAMARAC, CORAL SPRINGS,
HALLANDALE BEACH, LAUDERHILL, NORTH LAUDERDALE, AND SUNRISE, FOR GROUP PARTICIPATION
IN THE 2014-2015 ASSISTANCE TO FIREFIGHTERS GRANT (AFG) PROGRAM; PROVIDING FOR THE CITY
OF TAMARAC TO SERVE AS HOST AGENCY; PROVIDING FOR CASH MATCH OF 10% OF TOTAL COST OF
RECEIVED ASSETS; PROVIDING FOR FIVE YEAR TERM OF MOU.

BACKGROUND:

The breathing apparatus currently used by the Margate-Coconut Creek Fire Rescue Department is reaching the end of its
lifespan. The current devices, which include high pressure cylinders, breathing regulators, harnesses and face pieces, were
purchased in 2005 and are two standard cycles out from the most current National Fire Protection Association standard
for Self Contained Breathing Apparatus. The department depends heavily on these units for fire suppression operations to
protect firefighters from smoke and toxic chemicals.

The department had initiated planning for the replacement of this equipment in 2013 with placement into the 5-year
Capital Budget for FY16. The grant submittal is a regional effort with six other Broward County fire departments to gain
efficiencies in costs and gain greater consideration due to the regional impact of standardization of equipment purchases.

RECOMMENDATION: Approve.

FISCAL IMPACT:  The total grant amount submitted on behalf of the City of Margate is $671,640 for all the
breathing apparatus components. The matching amount for this grant for the City of
Margate is 10% of the costs for the equipment. The total match amount will be $67,164
to the City of Margate if awarded the grant. If awarded the grant during FY2015, existing
Fire Department funds in Operating Supplies Account #001-2010-522.52-15 will be used
to fund the required cash match. Any year-end shortfall in this account resulting from
this expense will be handled through an end-of-year budget adjustment.

CONTACT PERSON: Fire Chief Frank Edwards, 954-971-7010
Division Chief Dan Booker, 954-971-7010
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